
CITY OF OVERLAND PARK 

Intra-City Communication 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
 
October 22, 2009 
 
 
To: Mayor Carl Gerlach 
 Council President Fred Spears 
 Members of the City Council 
 
 
From: Doug Brown 
 Director of Public Works  
 
 
Re: Supplemental Agreement No. 2 

McAfee, Henderson & Strick (MHS) for construction inspection services 
Antioch Road – 151st Street to 167th Street 
 
 

Policy Issue:  City policy requires Governing Body approval of Agreements when 
consideration exceeds 10% of the aggregate contract amount or $50,000. 
 
Recommendation:  Staff recommends approving the Agreement with McAfee, 
Henderson & Strick for construction inspection services for the amount of $39,135.00 
bringing the total contract to $317,318.00.  
 
Background:   Additional inspection time was needed due to considerable utility 
relocations prior to starting roadway construction.  These relocations required 
inspection to coordinate and minimize future conflicts with the road project. 
 
Budget Impact:  The Capital Improvements Program has sufficient funds included in 
TH-0497 for these services. 
 
Attachment:  Supplemental Agreement No. 2 


